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Official Newsletter of the Geelong & District Vietnam Veteransõ Association 

Geelong Dawn Service Attracts Crowds 
Despite storms and heavy rain on the eve of ANZAC Day, great crowds turned 

out for the first Geelong Dawn Service held at Eastern Beach.  
 

Media reported that 3500 adults and children turned out with umbrellas and raincoats to wit-

ness  the moving 6.00AM service . 
 

Guest speaker was the Geelong and District Vietnam Veterans Association (GDVVAA) Patron 

Dr Ted Heffernan. The service was MCõd by Vietnam Veteran Bernard Clancy. Prayers and 

hymns were shared between Fr Kevin Dillon and the Venerable Neil Hicks. Vietnam Veteran 

Andy Treffry recited the Ode.. 
 

Organisers of the Dawn Service Rieny Nieuwenhof , Bob Thompson, Bernard Clancy and Fr 

Dillon and their helpers were delighted with the turnout to the Dawn Service and expect it 

will become an even bigger event next year. They received a number of congratulatory emails 

and texts after the event. 
 

Despite concerns  before ANZAC Day, the crowd turnout at Torquayõs long-standing com-

memoration was up to expectations despite continuous rain at the Point Danger site. 
 

Once again, many Vietnam Veterans took their place in the march through Geelong later in 

the morning and following the Johnstone Park service they gathered at the Geelong West 

Town Hall for their annual reunion. The Veterans Centre at Osborne House had been closed 

by Geelong Council because of a mould which had spread throughout the building. 
 

More ANZAC Day pix on Pages 6 & 7.  
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Rienyõs Report 
 
The year has begun in a positive way. We have a 

slightly different Executiveé welcome Brain ( VP) 

and Jocelyn ( Secretary), we have an Assistant Treas-

urer in Gary Ryan and David Sikorski is also on the 

Committee, dealing with badge selling and merchan-

dise. Thank you to all those put up their hand up to 

help with the running of your Association.  
 

Membership renewals are coming in steadily. No doubt some 

members renewed their membership on ANZAC Day. 

 

The VVAA State Council meeting, held at the Queenscliff/Pt. 

Lonsdale RSL, was a great success, with delegates high in their 

praise of the Geelong SB for organising the Council meeting.  

 

Our thanks go to Graham Christie for his support in offering 

the venue. Many commented on the fact it was good to be in 

a traditional RSL (no pokies) and to be near the seaside at 

Queenscliff was a treat. 

 

The Heritage Overlay for the Avenue of Honour has been 

endorsed by the CoGG Administrators and is now with the 

State Planning Minister for his final approval. We expect it 

will formally promulgated shortly. 

 

In early March we hosted the Legacy widows ôFriendship 

Dayõ. Another great event and enjoyed by all those who at-

tended. 
 

We were saddened to hear of the passing of our esteemed 

member Peter Hanley. Peter had been ill for some time, but 

his passing was still unexpected. Thank you to all the Vietnam 

veterans who formed a guard of honour at the funeral. Con-

dolences to Marilyn and family. There were a number of gen-

erous donations made and these have been added to our 

Welfare account. Thank you to the Hanley family. 

 

There are photos of the Vietnam Veterans Golf day, held at 

Queens Park. Great day for all participants and the John 

Denbesten Trophy was presented to the winners by Lyn 

Denbesten. 
 

We all shocked just prior to ANZAC Day when the Adminis-

trators of the CoGG informed us that the VVA Centre in 

Osborne House would be unavailable for some time due to 

dangerous levels of mould spores. In fact, all tenants of the 

building will be unable to use Osborne House until the prob-

lem is rectified. This news had a huge impact on our organisa-

tion for ANZAC Day at the VVA Centre.  
 

The week leading up to ANZAC Day is filled with activities 

from badge selling, organised by David Sikorski and ably as-

sisted by a team of generous sellers. Speaking engagements at 

schools and football clubs, performance of ANZAC services 

in Aged Care facilities and several ser-

vices on ANZAC day itself. We have 

representatives at all of the ANZAC 

commemorations in the Geelong region. 

 

The photos contained within our news-

letter represent some of these ANZAC 

day activities. 

 

 

 

 

There were 25 different AN-

ZAC Day services and at each 

a representative of the G & 

DVVAA laid a wreath on be-

half of the Association. The 

other highlight was the turn 

out for the ANZAC March 

from all Vietnam veterans. 

ôWell done those men and womenõ. 

 

Due to our inability to access Osborne House the ANZAC 

Lunch was held at the Geelong West Town Hall. I thank the 

City of Greater Geelong for making this venue available to us.  

 

There were  100 or more people present and all enjoyed the 

ample food and time with family and friends. Some later ad-

journed to the Geelong RSL to catch up with a few other 

mates. All in all it was a memorial day and well attended 

again. 
 

I hope all members refer to the G & DVVAA 2017 calendar 

for upcoming events. Until we again have access to Osborne 

House there canõt be any of our Friday ôPay Dayõ BBQ Lunch-

es. Our Secretary will keep members informed via the email 

network and phone 

contact. Committee 

and General meetings 

will continue to be held 

at alternative venues. 

 

In this edition Ken has 

reported on progress 

on Stage 3 of the Res-

toration of the Vietnam 

Veterans Avenue of 

Honour, in particular 

our plans for Swin-

burne Street. There are 

some really exciting 

proposals being de-

veloped. Thanks to 

Ken (VP) and Com-

mittee members. 

 

If you attended the 

first ANZAC Day 

Dawn service at Eastern Beach Reserve I would like to clarify 

that it was not a Geelong & District Vietnam Veterans Asso-

ciation service.  

 

It was organised by a small group of individuals, three of 

whom are members, but they represent themselves not the 

Association. This is not to say that in the future our Associa-

tion might be more officially involved. Newspaper reports 

suggest over 3,500 Geelong residents attended despite the 

rather wet weather.  
 

The Eastern Beach Reserve is certainly a most appropriate 

venue to hold an ANZAC Event. We hope to see more there 

next year. 

Rieny Nieuwenhof  

President  

At the 'Anniversary of ANZAC Day' 

lunch held in Melbourne on 21 April, Cpl 
Daniel Kerrigan VC spoke to veterans 
about his overseas operational service. 

The lunch was hosted by the Hon John 
Eren MP Victorian Minister for Veterans.  
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DVA General Enquiries 
Metro Phone: 133 254 * 

Regional Phone: 1800 555 254 * 

Email: GeneralEnquiries@dva.gov.au 

DVA Website: www.dva.gov.au 

Factsheet Website: http://factsheets.dva.gov.au 

* Calls from mobile phones and pay phones may 

incur additional charges. 

 

Nasho õ57: 98 days at Pucka 

 

Warrnambool Art Gallery is honoured to present 

ôNasho õ57: 98 days at Puckaõ from April 27th  to June 

12th  2017. 
 

The exhibition is a photographic essay containing photo-

graphs taken by Warrnambool-born journalist Robert Len-

nox Suggett during his 98 days of Army National Service 

training in 14th National Service Training Battalion, Royal 

Australian Artillery, at Puckapunyal, Victoria in 1957. 
 

At the time, Suggett (self-described as then òjust a kid with a 

cameraó) took photographs to record the everyday experi-

ence of national serviceman in the first stages of training. 
 

From lining up to board a train at Royal Park for the rail trip 

to Puckapunyal, to ôarea beautificationõ duty and inter-unit 

athletics, Suggettõs photographs provide rare, candid glimpses 

into the private lives of these servicemen. 
 

The photographs remained unprinted negatives until they 

were re-discovered and printed for the first time in 2016-17. 

ôNasho õ57: 98 days at Puckaõ pays tribute to those captured 

in these photographs 60 years on. 

 

$2.1M PROGRAM TO SUPPORT 
CHILDREN OF VETERANS  
A $2.1 million pilot support program for children of veter-

ans with mental health issues, run by the Australian Kooka-

burra Kids Foundation was launched recently.  

 

The program will give children of veterans with mental health issues 

assistance to build their coping skills and resilience. 

 

The program will include recreational and educational camps for 

children aged eight to 18 who have a veteran parent with a mental 

health condition. 

 

The program  enables children to bond with peers who face similar 

challenges. 

 

 The Kookaburra Kids  Foundation will use its current model to 

deliver activities specifically tailored to the unique needs of veter-

ansõ children. The first programs are scheduled to start mid-2017 in 

New South Wales and ACT. 

 

It is expected the Kookaburra Kids program would build on other 

important work being done to support the broader veteran com-

munity. For anyone looking to get involved with Kookaburra Kids, 

or if you would like to refer a child, please visit https://

kookaburrakids.org.au/ . 

New Commemoration 
Plaques Presented 
 
G&DVVAA Vietnam 1962 -

1975 commemorative plaques 

have been donated to Ban-

nockburn Municipal Offices 

Obelisk and Inverleigh RSL 

Memorial Wall.   
 

The Plaques were delivered by 

Darby Drennan to Inverleigh 

RSL President, Mal Johns for 

mounting. It was expected the 

Plaques would be in place for 

ANZAC Day 2017.   

Vets to Benefit from Better 
Mental Health Support 

 

òWe owe it to the veterans community and their 

families to continually build on current mental health 

support services, and to provide them with a range of 

options to help improve their quality of life,ó Minister 

for Veterans Affairs, Mr Dan Tehan said recently.  
 

òWe can only do this by engaging and working with both the 

ex-service community and health professionals.ó 

 

The National Advisory Committee (NAC) brings together 

mental health professionals, GPs, psychologists and psychia-

trists with former Australian Defence Force (ADF) members 

and family representatives. 

 

Mr Tehan said the NAC highlighted the importance of early 

access to mental health treatment for veterans and their fam-

ilies.  

 

òLast year, the Government made treatment for 

post -traumatic stress disorder, depression, anxiety 

and alcohol and substance misuse free for anyone 

who has served one day in the ADF without having to 

prove their condition is related to their service,ó Mr 

Tehan said.  

 

òThis treatment is demand driven and fully funded, so if 

someone needs treatment, it is available ñ it is not limited 

by budget. To access treatment is as simple as contacting 

VVCS on 1800 011 046 or at nlhc@dva.gov.au. 
 

òThis initiative also provides access to VVCS, which can link 

veterans and their families to mental health professionals 

with expertise in military mental health. ò 

  

Since 1982, VVCS has provided more than 1.6 million coun-

selling sessions to more than 300,000 veterans and family 

members. 
 

òVVCS today is a specialised 24/7 service that supports all 

generations of veterans and their families, which includes 26 

counselling centres, an afterhours support line and a network 

of more than 1,100 outreach clinicians. 

 

òImportantly, this service is able to deliver quality mental 

health counselling to veterans and families wherever they are 

in Australia, whenever they need support.  

 

òVVCS has made, and continues to make, a difference to the 

lives of so many in the veteran community,ó Mr Tehan con-

cluded. 
 

 

https://kookaburrakids.org.au/
https://kookaburrakids.org.au/
mailto:nlhc@dva.gov.au
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 Moving Ahead on Avenue of Honour 

Progress ReportñVP Ken Baker 

Foundations Laid. Some of the panels were to be 

placed before ANZAC Day. Hopefully the project 

will be completed before August 2017..  

 

Vice president Ken Baker and his team continue to 

push on to ensure our Avenue of Honour is one wor-

thy of the GDVVAA.  
 

Kenõs sub-committee has met on matters related to Stage 3 

of the  commemorative precinct. 
 

President Rieny Nieuwenhof and Ken have met with Aaron 

Glade of COGG to discuss any possible requirements or 

suggestions that Council may have. 
 

Members of the sub-committee, working on the measure 

twice, cut once principle, are remeasuring the possible place-

ments of the proposed panels along Swinburne Street. 
 

Les Fuller is researching any suitable photographs from the 

1960s that are held in the Geelong Advertiser archives. Any 

with local content will be considered for use on the panels. 
 

Our Secretary Jocelyn McMillan is looking at how, or the best 

way, to reproduce any photos into high resolution shots suit-

able for imposing on the panels. 
 

Graeme Unmack and Nigel Wilson ware looking at what 

would be the best panel subjects for the 10ñ12 panels. 
 

Ken and his team are always interested hearing from mem-

bers any suggestions they might have for inclusion on the 

panels, but as Ken pointed out òIt is becoming really tough to 

reduce possibilities to realityó. 
 

òThere is still much to be done,ó Ken said.  

òWe are contacting South Vietnamese groups for input for a 

possible panel. 
 

òAnd the final decision on the shape of the panels is yet to be 

made. 
 

òThe panels could be hoop, square-angled up from the posts 

and/or glass/resi glassó, he concluded. 
 

It is expected the panels will be finalised and installed before 

April/May, the 50th Anniversary of Coral/Balmoral. 

 

 

Register to Attend 100th Ser-

vice for Battle of Polygon Wood 
 

Australians can register to attend the 100 th  anniversary 

commemoration service for the Battle of Polygon Wood 

later this year.  
 

DVA with the assistance of the Government of Flanders, the munic-

ipality of Zonnebeke and the Memorial Museum Passchendaele 1917 

will hold a Dawn Service to mark the 100th anniversary of the Battle 

of Polygon Wood on 26 September 2017. 

 

People can visit https://overseascommemorations.ticketek.com.au/ 

to register to attend or find out more. 

 

Polygon Wood was the first major battle for the Australian 5th Divi-

sion in Belgium and resulted in 5,770 casualties. 

 

 

The Butte is now the site of the Australian 5th Division Memorial. 

Many Australians who died at Polygon Wood have no known grave 

and are commemorated on the Menin Gate. 

 

òThe Buttes New British cemetery is the last resting place of more 

than 500 Australians, half of whom are not identified. 

 

Zonnebeke was the centre of Australian operations in Flanders 

during the First World War. 
 

Minister-President Geert Bourgeois of Flanders said: òThe huge 

losses suffered by Australia in the Zonnebeke region during the 

Battle of Passchendaele make this place one that is dear to the 

hearts of many Australian families.  

 

òAustraliaõs ongoing commitment to commemoration has only made 

the ties between Australia and Flanders stronger over recent yearsó. 
 

https://overseascommemorations.ticketek.com.au/
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An ANZAC Day to Remember
Before ANZAC Day, GDVVAA members were involved in services at various 

schools and football games.  
 

According to President Rieny Nieuwenhof, the students in Geelong respectfully 

paid tribute to the fallen in impressive ceremonies.
 

ANZAC Day itself was commemorated and celebrated by Vietnam Veterans in 

their usual way. Attendance were high at services on the day, the march through 

Geelong and the gathering of veterans and their families at Geelong West Town 

Hall generously offered to the GDVVAA when Osborne House was closed be-

cause of potential health risks .  
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3. 

 

 

 

Your Details: 

 

Given & Surname:  

 

Membership Type (delete others): Life  Ordinary Associate Special Second 

 

Postal Address:  

 

   

 

Mobile:   

 

Email:   

 

 

 
 
Membership Subscriptions for Year 2016 $ Payment Options: 
Ordinary (Service) Membership: 30.00 Post: To the Secretary 
Associate Membership: 15.00 In Person: To the Veteran Centre, 51 Swinburne St, 
Special Membership: 15.00 North Geelong, 3215 

Second Membership: 15.00 EFT: Westpac Bank, BSB 033344, Account No 123400 
Donation (gratefully appreciated)  Geelong & District Vietnam Veterans Association, 
 

Total Payment   Please ensure your Service No is shown in the reference 

box and advise Secretary of payment 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Patron 

Mr E (Ted) Heffernan 

M.B.. B.S.. F.R.C.S.. 

F.R.A.C.S.. F.A.C.S.. 

GEELONG & DISTRICT VIETNAM VETERANSô ASSOCIATION OF AUSTRALIA INC
È 

ABN 34 750 672 219 

The Secretary:  Telephone:  03 5277 0311 Office Address: 
PO Box 484 Osborne House 
Geelong Vic 3220 51 Swinburne Street 
E-mail: gdvvaa@gmail.com North Geelong VIC 3215 
Web: geelongvietnamvets.com 

  

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL ï YEAR 2017 

      

Geelong & District Vietnam Veterans Association Constitution Part 3 Para 10:   

I support the objects / purposes of the Association and agree to comply with these rules:   

Signed:     Date:   
                

Office use only Discharge Certificate Sighted     Yes / No 
Amount Paid Cash/Cheque/Money Order  Receipt No 
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6. 

What is the Bravery Trust? 
 

 Bravery Trust provides financial support to veterans, cur-

rent and former members of the Australian Defence Force, 

and their families, who have suffered injury or illness as a 

result of their service and are experiencing financial hard-

ship. 
 

Bravery Trust, formerly known as the Australian Defence 

Force (ADF) Assistance Trust, was established in 2012 with a 

$14 million federal government grant.  
 

Our inaugural Chairman, Dr Ken Michael AC, former Gover-

nor of WA and Chancellor of the University of WA, estab-

lished a dedicated and influential group of Board of Director 

trustees, most of whom have defence related backgrounds 

and who understand that each familyõs circumstances are  

 
 
 

unique. Our current Chairman, Peter Fitzpatrick, continues  

this strong legacy. 

 

Our organisational vision is that no family suffers financial 

hardship as a result of their sacrifice for the nation.  

 

We believe the freedoms enjoyed by all Australians are pro-

tected by the sacrifices of our veterans, their families, and the 

families of the fallen.  

 

It is as a grateful nation that we provide them financial sup-

port in times of need and tragedy, whilst also assisting them 

with resources and opportunities to lead productive lives in 

the community. 
 

Telephone: 1300 652 103 Email: ask@braverytrust.org.au 

Veteran Pension Increases 
Veteran pension payments have increased in line 

with the biannual indexation process.  

 

Pension recipients including veterans, their partners, war 

widows and widowers, across Australia were paid the 

increase from 20 March 2017. 

 

Due to the calculation of pension rates on a daily basis, 

the first pension paid after the indexation on payday 30 

March 2017 comprises both the old and new rates. 

 

The new pension rates became fully effective from pay-

ment date 13 April 2017. 

 

This table highlights the new fortnightly rates. 

 

Pensions are indexed twice a year in March and Septem-

ber. For a full list of pension rates, please visit the DVA 

website or call 133 254 or 1800 555 254 from regional 

Australia. 

The time taken to process certain claims for veterans has 

fallen dramatically thanks to the Governmentõs investment 

in updating claims processing systems, Minister for Veter-

ansõ Affairs Dan Tehan announced recently . 
 

Mr Tehan said the Government had provided $23.9 million in the 

last Budget to replace outdated rehabilitation and compensation 

systems and to simplify and improve internal processes. 
 

òClaims for non-liability health care are now processed within a day, 

and in some cases within 30 minutes where previously the average 

processing times for these claims was 18 days,ó Mr Tehan said. 
 

òVeterans seeking treatment for post-traumatic stress disorder, 

depression, anxiety, alcohol and substance abuse are accessing treat-

ment faster than ever before. 
 

òThis system update is ongoing. There will be further improvements 

to process times and consistency in decision making and calculations. 
 

òThe Government wants those in the ex-service community  

to have quick and easy access to the support services they require.ó 

 

The next system improvements will focus on incapacity claims re-

view, rehabilitation, needs assessment and Safety, Rehabilitation and 

Compensation Act 1988 permanent impairment processing. 

The Rona Tranby Trust is calling for descendants of Indige-

nous Australian soldiers who took part in the Battle of 

Beersheba and the Sinai -Palestine campaign to take part in 

an oral history project.  

 

To mark the 100th anniversary this year, on 31 October 2017, of the 

Light Horse charge on Beersheba, Australia will hold a National 

Service to commemorate the Centenary of the Battle of Beersheba, 

and the Sinai-Palestine Campaign, in Beõer Sheva, Israel. 

 

A number of Indigenous men had served in the Light Horse, and 

some of them participated in the charge at Beersheba.  

 

The oral history project will identify and record the stories of these 

men as told by their descendants, culminating in a group of descend-

ants attending the National Service in Beõer Sheva.  

 

This project will afford both the Indigenous and non-Indigenous 

community an opportunity to hear about the experiences of Indige-

nous soldiers through the stories told by their descendants.  

 

Anyone interested in participating in this unique and exciting project 

should contact Ray Minniecon on 0417 929 701 or Meltem Akyol on 

(02) 9231 4293 or email info@ronatranby.org.au. Details about the 

commemorations in Israel are available on the DVA website at 

www.dva.gov.au. 

SERVICE PENSION  Old rate 

(fortnightly)  

New rate  

(fortnightly)  

Increase 

(fortnightly)  

Single person $877.10 $888.30 $11.20 

Couples (each) $661.20 $669.60 $8.40 

Single person ð transitional $738.60 $748.00 $9.40 

Couples (each) ð transitional $595.80 $603.40 $7.60 

WAR WIDOWS     

War widow(er)õs pension $891.30 $902.80 $11.50 

Income support supplement $263.10 $266.60 $3.50 

DISABILITY PENSION     

T&PI (Special rate) $1,346.90 $1,364.30 $17.40 

Intermediate rate $914.40 $926.20 11.80 

EDA rate $744.00 $753.60 $9.60 

100 per cent rate $478.80 $485.00 $6.20 

10 per cent rate $54.81 $55.43 $0.62 

Modernising DVA Systems 
Benefits Veterans 

Indigenous ôDiggersõ of the Light 
HorseñDescendants Sought 

http://www.dva.gov.au/
http://www.dva.gov.au/
http://www.dva.gov.au/commemorations-memorials-and-war-graves/commemorations-and-anniversaries/overseas-commemorations-0
http://www.dva.gov.au/commemorations-memorials-and-war-graves/commemorations-and-anniversaries/overseas-commemorations-0
mailto:info@ronatranby.org.au
http://www.dva.gov.au/commemorations-memorials-and-war-graves/commemorations-and-anniversaries/overseas-commemorations-0
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Veterans and Veterans Families Counselling Service 

(VVCS) and Veterans Line can be reached 24 hours a 

day across Australia for crisis support and free confi-

dential counselling.  

Phone 1800 011 046 (international: +61 8 8241 4546)  

Thank You Vietnam Vets 
from a Soldier in Iraq  
 

A guy gets time to think over here and I was thinking 

about all the support we get from home. Sometimes 

it's overwhelming.  

 

We get care packages at times faster than we can use 

them.  There are boxes and boxes of toiletries and snacks 

lining the centre of every tent; the generosity has been amaz-

ing. So, I was pondering the question: "Why do we have so 

much support?" 

 

In my opinion, it all came down to one thing:          

Vietnam Veterans.  

 

I think we learned a lesson, as a nation, that no matter what, 

you have to support the troops who are on the line, who are 

risking everything. We treated them so poorly back  then. 
 

When they returned was even worse. The stories are night-

marish of what our returning warriors were subjected to. It 

is a national scar, a blemish on our country, an embarrass-

ment to all of us. 
 

After Vietnam, it had time to sink in. The guilt in our collec-

tive consciousness grew. It shamed us.  However, we learned 

from our mistake.  Somewhere during the late 1970's and on 

into the 80's, we realized that we can't treat our warriors 

that way. So .... starting during the Gulf War, when the first 

real opportunity arose to stand up and support the troops, 

we did.  
 

We did it to support our friends and family going off to war. 

But we also did it to right the wrongs from the Vietnam era. 

We treat our troops of today like the heroes they were, and 

are, acknowledge and celebrate their sacrifice, and rejoice at 

their homecoming ... instead of spitting on them. 
 

And that support continues today for those of us in Iraq. Our 

country knows that it must support us and it does. The les-

son was learned in Vietnam. We are all better because of it. 
 

Everyone who has gone before is a hero. They are celebrated 

in my heart. I think admirably of all those who have gone 

before me.  
 

From those who fought to establish this country in the late 

1770's to those I serve with here  in Iraq. They have all sacri-

ficed to ensure our freedom.  But when I get back home, I'm 

going to make it a personal mission to specifically thank every 

Vietnam Vet I encounter  for THEIR sacrifice. Because if 

nothing else good came from that terrible war, one thing did.  
 

 

It was the lesson learned on how we treat our warriors. We 

as a country learned from our mistake and now we treat our 

warriors as heroes, as we should have all along.   

 

I am the beneficiary of their sacrifice. Not only for the free-

dom they, like veterans from other wars, ensured, but for 

how well our country now treats my fellow Diggers and I.  
 

We are the beneficiaries of their sacrifice. 
 

From an Unknown Australian Digger in Iraq 

(Editor : This was forwarded in the last month. ) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

New Home for Veteransõ 
Art Museum 
 

The Australian National Veterans Art Museum 

(ANVAM) has secured a new home in Melbourne af-

ter successfully petitioning the State and Federal gov-

ernments.  

 

A spokesman for ANVAM said words couldnõt express how 

grateful they were on behalf of all in the veteran community 

for the many, many supporters who had chipped in along the 

journey, including everyone involved in this petition. 
 

The Federal & State Governments  agreed on an arrange-

ment that will result in the Australian National Veterans Arts 

Museum having a permanent home at the old Repatriation 

Clinic, 310 St Kilda Rd, Melbourne. 

 

It is expected the property will be transferred to the Victori-

an State Government and ANVAM will get the property for a 

peppercorn rent indefinitely. 

 

Brian Hartigan, Editor of the popular CONTACT Magazine 

said, òWe here at CONTACT signed the petition early, and 

were very pleased to be notified that quite a few of our fans 

followed our lead. 
 

òCONTACT is aware that it took more than just the signa-

tures on a petition to get this job done. We are aware of 

much hard work behind the scenes ð and probably unaware 

of much more ð by a small band of very dedicated people, 

who we hope will get due recognition in time. 

 

òWe very much look forward to supporting ANVAM in the 

future ð and to visiting them in their new home.ó 

 

State VP, Ken Baker, is presented with an award for 

Distinguished Service by State President Bob Elwor-

thy at the State Council meeting held at Queenscliff 

RSL earlier this year. Congratulations Ken from us all.  
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Letter edited to fit space. Editor  

JDB Golf DayñA Great Day 
 

The JDB Golf Trophy held on 6 April was a great day. Not 

only did the players have a great day é and lunch, but $632 

was raised for the Pancreatic Cancer research at the Gar-

van Research Foundation.  
 

The team of Geoff Miles, Jack Tenable,  Brian Lynch and John Bar-

ber took out the trophy against some interesting scores. Once 

again, our cooks worked well; participants had a relaxing lunch and 

the following letter explains why we do these things. 
 

òI would like to say a Big Thank You to everyone involved with the 

golf day on the 4th of April. To those who organised, to those who 

participated and to those who helped out on the day. I thank you 

on behalf of our whole family for you all taking the time to help us 

out with our fundraising goals. The Golf day raised $632.30!!! 

 

In 2013 my Aunty Danuta was diagnosed with Pancreatic Cancer. 

After discovering a tumour, she under went a procedure,  

 

removing part of the pancreas, small bowel, stomach and gall 

Initially she responded well to treatment, even managing a trip to 

Thailand in March 2014. She passed away in November 2014 and I 

never expected the grief I have felt for the past 2 years. However 

this grief is what keeps my fundraising going. 

 

As a family we vowed to fundraise for pancreatic cancer, in the 

hope that one day we could help make the diagnosis of Pancreatic 

Cancer less of a death sentence. Since 2013 we have raised almost 

$15,000 for Pancreatic Cancer research, most benefiting the Garvan 

Research Foundation. With just a 7% chance of surviving past 5 

years ( compared with a 90% chance with prostate cancer), the 

Garvan have been working on improving outcomes for people with 

Pancreatic Cancer. I really hope that you would all like to do this 

again next year and we can hopefully one day change those 7% sta-

tistics to 90% ones!! 
 

Thank you all so much.ó 

Simone Lewis 


